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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2017-0270
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: April 11, 2017
Committee(s) of Reference: NCIS, F
Date of Analysis: April 7, 2017
Type of Action: Agreement authorization - one cycle emergency; designate oversight agency
Bill Summary: Ordinance 2016-177-E authorized the execution of a Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) among the Bureau of Ocean Energy Management of the U.S. Department of the Interior, the U. S. Army Corps of Engineers of the Department of the Army, and the City. This legislation authorizes amended terms to the MOA for the Beach Re-nourishment Project, increasing the amount of sand and gravel from 1,394,000 cubic yards to 1,900,000 cubic yards for shore protection. The Engineering and Construction Management Division of the Department of Public Works shall oversee the Shore Protection Project
Background Information: On April 12, 2016, the City entered into an agreement with the U.S. Department of the Interior and the Army Corp of Engineers for a beach re-nourishment project, which included the use of up to 1,394,000 cubic yards of Outer Continental Shelf sediment resources from Duval Borrow Area Shoal to facilitate stabilization and restoration of the proper ecological function of the beach along the Duval County, Florida shoreline.  In October of 2016,  Hurricane Matthew’ impacted the City’s beach and dunes, the City needs to amend the MOA to increase the amount of additional sand and gravel required for the beach re-nourishment project (Shore Protection Project) from 1,394,000 cubic yards to 1,900,000 cubic yards.   
One cycle emergency passage was requested because on March 23, 2017, the City was informed by the United States Army Corps of Engineers that the beach re-nourishment contractor is expected to arrive almost one month early to recommence the Shore Protection Project. Due to this early start, the time required to extend the offshore agreement with the Bureau of Offshore Energy Management required to provide the necessary borrow site for beach sand needs to be accelerated.

Policy Impact Area: Shore Protection project - sand and gravel increase due to Hurricane Matthew
Fiscal Impact: There will be no additional financial impact because the City has already appropriated funding for the Shore Protection Project
Analyst: Hampsey
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